

RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING OF August 6, 2015
The meeting began at 5:30 p.m. in the school’s library with the following members present (Carly Crews, Chris Corder, Gina Stinebruner, Jeremiah Gruber, and Alea McCray).  Teacher representative Beth Carroll absent due to relocation to another school.  Nominations will be taken and elections will be held to fill the teacher representative seat on the council.
Agenda:  Mr. Gruber moved to approve the agenda.  Mrs. Crews seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Mr. Gruber moved to approve the June 8, 2015 special called meeting minutes.  Mrs. Crews seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Good News Report:  Mr. Corder shared that the new school year has started and off to a good start.  Students and teachers were excited to get back to school.  Families were complimenting about school supplies were limited only a bookbag and ear buds.  There were over 360 families that attended open house on July 30th.
Student Achievement:   Mr. Corder spoke that current enrollment is at 455.
Committee Reports:  There were no committees to report at this time.  
New Business:   2015-2016 meetings have been set for the first Tuesday of the month and the time will be 5:15.  Dates for meetings will be:
September 1st, October 13th, November 10th, December 1st, January 5th, February 2nd, March 1st, April 12th, May 3rd, and June 7th.  Mr. Gruber moved to approve the 2015-2016 SBDM meeting dates.  Ms. McCray seconded and the motion passed by consensus. 
Old Business:  The revised writing policy that was presented to the council during the June 8th meeting had a second reading.  Mr. Gruber made a motion to approve the writing policy for Radcliff Elementary School.  Mrs. Crews seconded, the motion was passed by consensus.   
The school received money back $15 per student a total of $6,660.  The amount would be carried over unless something in December is needed for the students or staff.  A second reading of the budget was reviewed.  Mrs. Crews made a motion to approve the budget for the 2015-2016 school year.  
Mr. Gruber made the motion to adjourn and go into close session.  Ms. McCray seconded, and the motion was passed by consensus.

Closed Session:  Mr. Gruber made the motion to adjourn and go into open session.  Ms. McCray seconded the motion, and the motion was passed by consensus. 
Miscellaneous Business/Information:  Mr. Corder stated that Radcliff welcomed 14 new hires this school year.  Nominations will be needed for SBDM elections for a teacher representative for the 2015-2016 school year.
Adjournment:   Mr. Gruber made the motion to adjourn.  Ms. McCray seconded, and the motion passed by consensus. 
The council meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carly Crews, Council Secretary  

